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Ref: OIA-2022/23-0213 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request about the spent on social media advertising, staff, and 
contractors/consultants 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 
6 October 2022.  
 
You have requested: 
 

“Under the Official Information Act 1982, I request the information in 
relation to the following questions for both the Department of Prime 
Minister and Cabinet, and for the National Emergency Management 
Agency, with each of the questions answered separately for each of 
the organisations: 
 
1. How much did your organisation spend on social media advertising 
in total between 1 July 2021 and 30 June 2022, and how does this 
compare to the previous five years? 
 
2. How much did your organisation spend on staff in total between 
1 July 2021 and 30 June 2022, and how does this compare to the 
previous five years? 
 
3. How much did your organisation spend on contractors/consultants in 
total between 1 July 2021 and 30 June 2022? 
 
Note: Questions regarding total spending on social media advertising 
and total spending on staff are not covered in annual reviews 
whatsoever. As for the question regarding total spending on 
consultants, the latest annual review process covers the financial year 
from July 2020 to June 2021. The information is therefore not currently 
publicly accessible.” 

 
 

   

   



  

4636603 2  

Media costs are not broken down by medium in the Department of the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet’s (DPMC) financial system as DPMC does not place requests with media outlets 
directly.  
 
Accordingly, I am refusing your request for social media advertising spend for DPMC under 
section 18(g) of the Act, as the information requested is not held and DPMC does not believe 
it is held by another agency.  
 
The National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA) is a departmental agency hosted by 
DPMC. NEMA does hold information in respect to the social media advertising component of 
its advertising campaigns.  NEMA’s expenditure for social media advertising in the 2021/22 
financial year (1 July 2021 to 30 June 2022), broken down by campaign, is set out in the 
table below: 
 

New Zealand ShakeOut 

Social Media $28,627.75 

Emergency Mobile Alert 

Social Media $13,937.50 

Flooding 

Social Media $13,500 

Tsunami – Own Your Zone 

Social Media $16,875 

COVID19 - Vaccine Support 

Social Media $9,000 

COVID19 – Self Isolation 

Social Media $57,375 

 
Information about DPMC’s advertising spend as a whole has been provided, broken down to 
the extent it is available, in our responses to the Annual Reviews, which are publicly 
available on Parliament’s website.  
 
DPMC’s 2020/21 Annual Review contains the spend on advertising, public relations 
campaigns or publications in 2020/21, and the previous four financial years for DPMC and 
NEMA. A further breakdown is set out in Appendix 2. The Governance and Administration 
Committee Examination of the Estimates for 1 July 2021 to 31 March 2022 is also publicly 
available on Parliament’s website. 
 
For completeness, I am also providing you with DPMC’s 2019/20 Annual Review, which 
contains the spend on advertising, public relations campaigns, or publications in 2019/20, 
and the previous four financial years for DPMC and NEMA.  








